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NAVAJO NATION ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
P.O. Box 339, Window Rock, Navajo Nation, AZ 86515 

Joe Shirley Jr. 
PRESIDENT 

February 22, 2007 

Tel. (928) 871-7692 · Fax. (928) 871-7996 

Mr. Carl Warren, Project Officer 
U.S. EPA Region IX 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 
75 Hawthorne Street (WST-8) 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

RE: No Further Action on NAY# 220 Eli Williams Steamboat, Arizona 

Dear Mr. Warren: 

Ben Shelly 
VICE PRESIDENT 

Enclosed is the tank pull report for Eli Williams dated September 13, 2004. Navajo EPA had 
contracted with lronhorse Environmental Services to obtain soil samples from the former tank nest 
and the pump dispenser island. Mr. Eli Williams, Jr. , son of former owner, indicated that 3 
underground storage tanks (UST) were removed (date unknown). No USTs were found, but soil 
samples were obtained in the former tank nest area and under the pump dispensers . 

I have reviewed the report and found that all analytical results (pit and dispenser, #1 , #2, and #3) for 
soil samples collected at the former UST site on May 26, 2004, indicate no hydrocarbon 
concentrations above appropriate EPA, Region IX or Navajo Nation EPA soil cleanup levels. 
Therefore, NNEPA Leaking UST Program Office is not requiring further action at this time. 

However, Navajo EPA Executive Director, will issue a finalized "no further action" Jetter to the 
appropriate chapters and Navajo Economic Development office. 

Thank you for your continued assistance. If you have any questions, please advise. 

Sincerely, 

xc: Arlene Luther, Department Director NNEPA Waste Regulatory Compliance 


